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DIAMOND CREEK TRAIL LINKS HURSTBRIDGE TO CBD  
Walkers, runners and cyclists will now be able to travel from the outer north into the city, with works on the 
Diamond Creek Trail extension now completed.  

Minister for Environment and Climate Action Lily D’Ambrosio visited the completed trail, which provides more 
space for recreational users and better connections for commuters. 

The Andrews Labor Government invested $5.1 million towards Stage 2 of the trail which is encouraging more 
people to use trails to get around. 

The 3.2km extension connects the Diamond Creek Trail with the Main Yarra Trail, forming a 55km trail from 
Melbourne CBD to Hurstbridge. 

The extension includes a paved path for runners, cyclists and walkers, and a natural trail for horse riding along 
with six new bridges between Wattle Glen and Hurstbridge. 

Stage one of the projects extended the existing trail 2.1km from Diamond Creek up to Wattle Glen. Stage two of 
the project extended the trail another 3.2km all the way to Hurstbridge. 

Planning and construction of this trail supported 100 jobs and will boost to the local economy by attracting trail 
users into the northern suburbs.  

The upgrades were funded through the Labor Government’s $315 million Suburban Parks Program, which will 
create 6,500 hectares of public open space including parkland and trails. 

The design and delivery of the Diamond Creek Trail extension was led by Nillumbik Shire Council who also 
contributed $4 million towards Stage 2 and worked with locals to ensure the project met the needs of the 
community. 

Quotes attributable to Minister for the Environment and Climate Action Lily D’Ambrosio 

“The Diamond Creek Trail extension will give people more reasons to explore our beautiful environment and 
provide a new way to travel through the northern suburbs without contributing to carbon emissions.” 

“This is a great example of how we are working with local government to provide the infrastructure Melburnians 
want and need.” 

Quote attributable to Member for Yan Yean Danielle Green 

“The Diamond Creek Trail to Hurstbridge is a fabulous opportunity for day trippers from the CBD and for locals 
making it easier for everyone in the northern suburbs to commute into the CBD.” 

Quote attributable to Member for Eltham Vicki Ward 

“The trail will connect communities along the Diamond Creek, encouraging people to be active and come together. 
It’s a fantastic legacy made possible by the many people who have worked tirelessly to make it a reality.” 


